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PURPOSE:  

Water Resources Department is requesting approval for an engineering design services contract 

for the Pleasant Garden Infrastructure Improvements project. City Council approval of a contract 

with Hazen and Sawyer, PC in the amount of $734,400 is requested. 

 

BACKGROUND: 

On May 21, 2024, City Council authorized the execution of an interlocal agreement with the 

Town of Pleasant Garden for conditional water and sewer service. The City and Town have 

worked together to determine details of a Pleasant Garden Infrastructure Improvements project 

that will provide water service to strategic economic development locations within the Town’s 

jurisdiction.  The City will be receiving State allocated funding for this project. In addition, the 

Town will receive additional funding from Guilford County to perform this project.  

 

The Pleasant Garden Infrastructure Improvements project will consist of approximately 16,500 

linear feet of 16-inch diameter water line along Pleasant Garden Road from Ritters Lake Road 

southward to Hunt Road. Hazen and Sawyer, PC will be performing the engineering services for 

design of the project.   
 



Vision Statement: “A Community with Endless Economic Opportunities and Exceptional Quality of Life.” 

 

Hazen and Sawyer, PC is part of the City of Greensboro Water Resources On-Call list for 

Engineering Services, selected in accordance with the Mini-Brooks Act. Hazen and Sawyer, PC 

will be teaming with Stewart Engineering and Falcon Engineering, Inc. for this contract.  Stewart 

Engineering is an MBE and will be performing approximately 34.96% of the project.  

 

BUDGET IMPACT:  

No final budget impact is anticipated. This engineering services contract will be reimbursed by 

the Town of Pleasant Garden to the City of Greensboro  

 

ACCOUNT NUMBER:    

220-70-7098036.5410 

 

RECOMMENDATION / ACTION REQUESTED: 

It is recommended that City Council approve the Engineering Services Contract with Hazen and 

Sawyer, PC for Design of the Pleasant Garden Infrastructure Improvements Project. 


